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SUBJECT:  Quinault Tribal Enterprise Recall

SUGGESTED

ACTION: Unclassified Recall; All canned seafood products including all Salmons, smoked and
non-smoked; Tuna, smoked and non-smoked; Smoked Sturgeon; Minced Razor Clams;
smoked Razor Clams; and smoked Steelhead. The canned seafood products are being
recalled because they were not adequately processed according to the U.S. Food and
Drug Administration's low-acid canned food regulations; Recommend notification of
affected stores via phone, fax or e-mail.

From the information provided by FDA, the products being recalled may have been
distributed in the State of Indiana. The recalled products were distributed nationwide
through distributors and retail stores. Detail information is not available at this time.
In addition, if any recalled products are found, please notify this office at 317-233-7360.
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Recall -- Firm Press Release

FDA posts press releases and other notices of recalls and market withdrawals from the firms
involved as a service to consumers, the media, and other interested parties. FDA does not endorse
either the product or the company.

Quinault Tribal Enterprise Recalls All Canned Seafood Products Because of
Possible Health Risk

Contact:
800-821-8650

2 North Meridian Street » Indianapolis, IN 46204 | The Indiana State Department of Health supports Indiana’s economic
317.233.1325 tdd 317.233.5577 prosperity and quality of life by promoting, protecting and providing for
www.statehealth.in.gov the health of Hoosiers in their communities.



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE - April 29, 2011 - Quinault Tribal Enterprise of Taholah, WA is
recalling all canned seafood products including all Salmons, smoked and non-smoked; Tuna,
smoked and non-smoked; Smoked Sturgeon; Minced Razor Clams; smoked Razor Clams; and
smoked Steelhead. The canned seafood products are being recalled because they were not
adequately processed according to the U.S. Food and Drug Administration's low-acid canned food
regulations. Canned seafood that is not processed following those food safety requirements may
be contaminated with harmful microorganisms that can cause serious and possibly life-threatening
illness. Consumers are warned not to use the products even if it does not look or smell spoiled.

No illnesses or injuries have been reported to date.
The recalled products were distributed nationwide through distributors and retail stores.

The products are packaged in metal cans in various sizes (50z, 60z, 6.50z, and 70z) and labeled
under the Quinault Pride or Quinault Tribal Enterprises brand. All manufacturing codes are subject
to this recall.

This issue was found during FDA inspection at Quinault Tribal Enterprises and Quinault Tribal
Enterprises is cooperating with FDA in conducting this voluntary recall.

Consumers who have purchased Quinault Pride Brand are urged to return it to the place of
purchase for a full refund. Consumers with questions may contact the company at 1-800-982-8650
Monday through Friday between §:00am and 3:00pm Pacific Time.
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